
The Quenington, Coln and Hatherop Biodiversity Group are currently looking at current and future projects we might be able to support, and would like to ask the Parish Council for help with funding.

Although the details are still in the process of being discussed we are currently investigating the health of the river Coln which interacts with the wider environment. We would aim to achieve this by monitoring the river at two locations in Quenington and two in Coln St Aldwyns. In Quenington we would aim to monitor the river below the sewage pumping station in Victoria Road. To do this we would need to buy a monitoring kit and select and train volunteers in it's use. Debbie Campbell from the Upper Thames Catchment Partnership has offered to help train and guide us in this process. She has recommended this monitoring kit and as part of this process she would also hope to provide recommendations of how management of the river could help local biodiversity and improve flooding issues.

https://www.camlab.co.uk/ammonia-checker-medium-range-0-00-to-9-99mg-l

Ultimately, we would hope to become part of the Upper Coln partnership group in order to co-ordinate and standardise measurements and data along the Coln.

We would hope that this would also benefit the Parish Council by helping to achieve some of it's aims formulated in it's Biodiversity Policy. 

A brief word on the Biodiversity Group.
This is a currently small and independent 'Citizen Group' (aiming to work with other environmental organisations and the local community in improving habitat, nature recovery, better access to the countryside - with all the resulting health benefits that this may bring for residents) and is not tied to the local Parish Councils as such. 
However, we are keen to work hand in hand with the PCs in the adoption and progress of those Biodiversity Plans which all councils are now obliged to have in place

